
April 5, 2023 
Regular City Council Meeting 

TO:  Mayor and Councilmembers 

FROM: Councilmember Kistler 

SUBJECT: Ketchikan Visitors Bureau Committee Report 

The Visitors Bureau is in the final stages of hiring a new Executive Director. The two finalists will 
be flying in for in-person interviews on Friday, and the board will be voting on the 
recommendations of the hiring committee that evening. The current director, Patti Mackey, has 
graciously offered to extend her employ on an as-needed basis for the next two months.  

The TBMP committee has submitted a job description for a part-time TBMP Director in hopes 
that it will be funded through the KGB. Final communications are being written with plans for a 
pre-season meeting this month. 

Respectfully,  

Lallette Kistler 

LOT 10c




